Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Boy Scout Troop 312

March 4, 2013
Members in attendance: Mr. G. Lee, Scoutmaster; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. McGregor, Webmaster; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities Coordinator; Mr. Barnes, Eagle and OA Advisor; Mr. S. Lee; Mr. Dooley, District Liaison; Mr. Fletcher, Florida trip; A. Cathcart; J. Cathcart
No Secretary’s Report
No Treasurer’s Report
Austin Cathcart—Eagle Proposal
Austin would like to expand the patio area behind Oak Pointe Elementary School (OPES). The current patio is large enough for a couple tables, but OPES would like an area large enough to hold a class. The project would involve expanding the current patio by 4’10” in three directions.

The initial plan was to use extra brick on hand from previous projects, but there will likely not be enough to complete the project. Austin might use pavers instead. He also needs to ensure that the plan would not harm existing trees.

In addition to bricks or pavers, Austin will need fine gravel, sand and edging. He also plans to install two or three bird feeders.

Austin needs to proofread and correct his book before submission to Mr. Griffin.

Mr. Bebber made, and Mrs. McGregor seconded a motion to approve.

Jacob Cathcart—Eagle Proposal
Jacob would like to renovate the existing nature trail at Oak Pointe Elementary School (OPES). The trail was created several years ago by an Eagle Scout. Since then it has become overgrown and unusable. 

Jacob proposes to clean up the site and install new plants.

Jacob needs to proofread and correct his book before submission to Mr. Griffin.

Ms. McGregor made, and Mr. Bebber seconded a motion to approve.

Mr. Dooley, District Liaison

· Mr. Heron will receive his Assistant Scout Master of the Year award on March 14 at Ashland United Methodist Church. Cost is $10. Our boys will help with the flag ceremony.

· Scoutmaster/Assistant Scout Master and Wood Badge training is available for $25.

Mr. Lee, Scoutmaster
· Camp McGrady campout is planned for Memorial Day weekend—May 24 – 26.
Mr. Fletcher, Florida Trip Coordinator
· The trip is planned for June 21 – 29. The group will leave on a Friday and stay at the Fish Camp. They will check in to the house on Saturday.

Mr. McGregor, Webmaster
· Mr. G. Lee e-mailed meeting agendas for March through October.

· Pictures from the gun club campout will be posted within the next couple days.

Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities Coordinator
· Pisgah campout is March 22 – 24. Mr. Bebber needs a volunteer to lead the campout.

· Hunting Island campout is April 19 – 21. On Saturday morning, the troop will build picnic tables for the state park project: 660 hours of service. Mr. Dooley will ask the Cub Scouts about materials.

· The Keys trip and Grubby campout are scheduled for June.

A. Cathcart, SPL
· W. Layton was scout of the campout at the gun club campout. 

· This month’s theme is backpacking.

Mr. Cathcart
· We expect approximately 20 new boys this year via crossovers. The troop may have 4 or 5 troop guides as a result.
Mr. Barnes, OA and Eagle Advisor
· OA elections will be in late March or early April. The next ordeal is the 15th or 16th of April

· There will be a “super ordeal” in August—a fellowship and ordeal combined.

· Three of our scouts will attend Jamboree this summer. C. Barnes will go with Venture, and C. Edenfield and B. Jehlen will go with our troop.

· Mr. Barnes is looking at high adventure alternatives.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:30.
